New Moon Challenge
By Jim Seiferling

In order to spur interest in astronomy that doesn’t require a telescope, I’ve created the New Moon Challenge.  All you have to do is observe the sliver moon on the day after the new moon.  This sounds easy, but the moon will be following the sun at sunset and there will be very little contrast between the sunlit sliver moon and the sky background.  There is generally only one day per month when this happens and only a short period on that day that the moon is visible.  At most there is a 90 minute window when the moon will be visible.  The shortest period is only 26 minutes.  This is why I named the award the New Moon Challenge, because it will be.
There will be two awards that you can earn.  The first award will be observing the sliver moon once.  The second award will be observing the sliver moon for 12 consecutive months.  If you miss a month, you will have to start over. This will be a real challenge!
For the award, all you need to submit is the day & time you observed the sliver moon.  Optional data will be welcome, such as your location, sky conditions, and the method you used (visual, binoculars, or telescope).  You can use mixed methods of observing for the 12 month challenge.  “Go to” or “push to” telescopes are perfectly acceptable.  Additional dialog is also welcome to potentially be published in the club newsletter.  We work on the honor system, thus the minimal data requirement.
Now for the warning.  NEVER attempt to see the moon until the sun is set completely below the horizon.  Even with a Go To telescope, DON’T do it before sunset.  You can set up the program command, but don’t push the GO button until the sun has set completely.  On December 3rd this year the moon will be very close to the sun (about 3 finger widths above the horizon after sunset).
An Excel sheet with all the information on how to find the moon is posted on the SAS website at ????????? 

Have fun!  Will you be the first person in the club to get certificate serial #1?  Send your data to Jim Seiferling at wb6bet@arrl.net
